
Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Kerr regarding Service Ontario Office 
 
Whereas the Service Ontario office has been removed from Lakeshore; 

And whereas Lakeshore residents now have to go to neighbouring municipalities to 

receive the in-person services they desire; 

Therefore be it resolved that Council direct Administration to send a letter to Premier 

Ford and MPP Taras Natyshak requesting that an in-person Service Ontario office be 

available within the Municipality of Lakeshore boundary area.  

 


